
COLLEGE OF SOUTHERN IDAHO
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

March 23rd 2009

EXECUTIVE SESSION
5:00 p.m.

Desert Building — Room 107

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
6:00pm p.m.

Desert Building — Room 112

AGENDA
MINUTES - EXECUTIVE SESSION OF FEBRUARY 23, 2009: (A) Mike Mason

MINUTES - REGULAR MEETING OF FEBRUARY 23, 2009: (A) Mike Mason

TREASURER’S REPORT: (A) Mike Mason

HEADSTART REPORT: (I) Mike Mason

GREENHOUSE DESIGN-BUILD PROJECT: (A) Mike Mason

BOARD OF TRUSTEES WINTER WORK SESSION: (I) President Beck

PRESIDENT’S REPORT/LEGISLATIVE UPDATE: (I) President Beck

OLD BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

~Fo1Iowing the Executive Session there will be a short tour of the Desert Building
**Following the Regular Meeting dinner will be served in Desert 113 at approximately 6:30pm



THE COLLEGE OF SOUTHERN IDAHO
COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

MARCH BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
MARCH 23, 2009

CALL TO ORDER: 6:12 p.m. Presiding: LeRoy Craig

Attending: Trustees: LeRoy Craig, Dr. Charles Lehrman
Donna Brizee, Dr. Allan Frost and Dr. Thad Scholes

College Administration 0 080L733 0 0 1 296.280.00 559.83dralhadaeree,

Dr.Dr.Presentr.Dr. Dr. Dr.Swarz,r.
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TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer’s report was approved on
MOTION by Dr. Charles Lehrman. Affirmative vote was
unanimous.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:

1. Mike Mason reported that Head Start received its full
funding for the current year, was eligible to submit non—
competitive grants for salaries and program improvements
for this year and would be submitting grants to expand
current services by thirty four children and to start an
Early Head Start program for twenty four children. He also
reported that construction on the new Hansen Head Start
Center was scheduled to begin this spring.

2. The Board approved entering into a design build
contract with Starr Corporation of Twin Falls, Idaho in the
amount of $326,982.00 for a green house on MOTION by Dr.
Allan Frost. Affirmative vote was unanimous.

College maintenance staff will provide all mechanical,
electrical, plumbing and phone system services for the
project. Costs for additional materials associated with
these areas are estimated to be $30,000.

Funding for this project is from the Plant Facility
Fund.

3. Graydon Stanley introduced Sonia Monreal, Student Body
Vice President, and Lacey Haggan, Student Body President
for the 2009—2010 school year.

4. President Beck reviewed the board of trustees’ winter
work session held in Salt Lake City, Utah on February 19 —

21, 2009. He noted that various aspects of board training
were covered along with some processes for setting goals.
The Board did not enter into executive session during the
work session.

5. A tour will be conducted of the new Twin Falls High
School, new St. Luke’s Magic Valley Regional Medical Center
and the college culinary arts program at a future date.
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10. President Beck reported the following:
a. President Beck has been in communication with

legislators concerning future appropriations and support for
community colleges.

b. President Beck addressed the Professional and
Classified Employees of the College concerning our current
year and next year’s state appropriation. He advised them we
were also watching for the legislative intent concerning
salary reductions.

c. Costs for health insurance for fiscal year 2010 has
been established at $8,440 per employee. Benefit changes and
future year costs remain a concern.

d. President Beck met with seven people and the
Albertson’s Foundation as a part of the College of Southern
Idaho capital campaign.

e. President Beck attended the Idaho State Board of
Education meeting and met with the President’s Council.

f. The President and College hosted an Idaho National
Guard luncheon as a part of an effort to find out how we can
better serve their educational needs.

g. The President met with City of TwinTwin24 Tm
(oud37
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C~ COLLEGE OF
I SOUTHERN
I IDAHO

March 18, 2009

To: President Beck and the College of Southern Idaho Board of
Trustees

From: Mike Ma

Re: Design Bui d Green House Project

The horticulture program has been utilizing the old college
greenhouse and the three small Quonset style green houses by the
maintenance mechanic shop These facilities are not adequate to
serve as an educational facility for a horticulture program

We have been working with Starr Corporation and architect
Barrett Craig concerning the design and cost of a new green
house for our horticulture program. Dave Kiesig, our
horticulture instructor, Terry Patterson Agriculture Department

C) Head, Dr. Todd Schwarz, Instructional Dean, Randy Dill Plant
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SOUTH CENTRAL
HEAD START

Possible Stimulus Impact on South Head Start

Fully Funding of Head Start:
Initially the Federal Government funded 35% of the Main Operating Budget
which began on 1/09. The Federal Government has announced that the re
maining 65% of the Head Start money will be awarded in March.

Quality Improvement: Non-competitive COLA (Cost of Living Adjustment)

4.9% $218,362 “Across the board” in salaries and fringe.
Below the line in also, with the majority
in child travel due to rising transportation cost.

5.1% $227,275 Program improvements with a focus on
building and transportation upgrades.

Early Head Start: Submitting a competitive grant for 24 Early Head Start
slots. Early Head Start serves pregnant women and children ages 0-3.
Planned locations for Early Head Start are Hansen, Rupert, and Jerome.

Head Start Expansion: Submitting a competitive grant to expand our
Head Start program. We are applying to serve 34 more children and fami
lies in our part-day/ part-year option.

Hansen Center: Due to the reconstruction of the intersection in Hansen,
the Head Start Center will be relocated. The city of Hansen and Region IV
Development applied for and received a Idaho Community Development
Block Grant, to mitigate the cost of relocation. Construction should begin
this spring with a completion date set toward the end of this year.
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